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Angelus Letter

18 May 2020

Monday of the Sixth Week of Easter

St. Pope John I

7 DAYS UNTIL OUR FIRST PUBLIC MASS

13 DAYS UNTIL OUR FIRST SUNDAY MASS

Dear Parish Family,

One week from today we will have our first public Mass in many months.  It is time.  We owe God worship.

That being said, this does not mean that everything is going to be Okay.  COVID-19 is still out there and even if we were able to hire an enormous staff to do every one of the bullet points handed out to us from the diocese, there is still a chance, even under the best of conditions that you (or I) could get sick.  

After reviewing what it would take to enact the four pages of bullet points plus subsequent updates, I realize that there is no way we can do them all well.  It appears that this has been the general consensus of other pastors as more recently we received another memo that said, “Do what you can.  We trust the discretion of the pastors.”

For those who will come to Mass, we will probably be, at one point or another, within 6’ of someone.  We will touch something someone else has touched and then accidentally touch our face.  We will breathe much the same air.  Some people’s nerves may be on high alert.  It is a time to be extremely understanding with each other.  Remember that there is still no obligation to come to Mass.  If you come to Mass, it is assumed that you are willing to take the risk of becoming ill just as I accept that same risk.  But I am ready for it.  We won’t be cavalier about it, but understand that (10? 100? 200?) people in a confined space will require a lot of forgiveness and risk.

Later this week (when I am sure that the last of the memos are out) I will be having a meeting with the staff to determine exactly what we will be doing.  At that point, I will pass it on to you.

THAT BEING SAID:  We have a unique problem in the history of our parish.   As you are certainly aware, the only reason we were able to keep the church open for prayer is because of the Spray and Pray Committee, a group of volunteers that has come in every day to clean the church.  (We owe them prayers and thanks.)

Beginning soon, most of these people will be returning to work.  Further, our cleaning staff is slowly returning to their former duties.  We will need more help!  Maybe those who come to daily Mass will be able to stay and clean?  Perhaps we will limit the sections in which people can sit?  If you can volunteer, please call Cathy Sivec at (330) 836-2233.

DEACON JOSEPH ROBINSON

I forgot to mention in my Saturday letter that this past Saturday was supposed to be ordination day for those being ordained as priests in our diocese.  Among those who were supposed to be ordained was Deacon Joe Robinson who made his internship with us.  The ordination has been rescheduled but they are unsure as of yet if it will be open to the general public or greatly limited to family.  Please say a prayer for Deacon Robinson.

GOINGS ON IN THE SAINT SEBASTIAN NEIGHBORHOOD 

I received a letter from the city over the weekend concerning paving that will take place on South Hawkins Avenue.  Here’s what they said:

“The City of Akron will be conducting resurfacing for 3.5 miles along South Hawkins Avenue between Mull Avenue and Iona Avenue, as well as incorporating a lane reduction between Mull Avenue and Vernon Odom Boulevard.  Construction is expected to occur in the late summer of 2020.  The deteriorated asphalt roadway pavement will be resurfaced within the project limits.  Utility castings in the road will be adjusted to better match the pavement surface elevation for a smoother riding surface.  Curb ramps will be constructed where missing and those in poor condition will be replaced.”

The reason given for the lane reduction is the high accident rate along this corridor.  It will be one lane in each directions with a turn lane.  I am particularly pleased about this, because it is occurring near our property, and it will make crossing the street between Zwisler Hall and Byrider Hall safer.  The broad avenue look is beautiful but it does tend to make cars drive more quickly and want to zip around each other.

THEOLOGY ON THE ROCKS 

Theology on the Rocks will live-stream from the St. Sebastian Rectory tonight, Monday the 18th.  “Doors Open” at 7PM and the talk will begin at 7:30.  We will try to figure out something to keep you busy until 7:30.  The speaker will be Toni Agnesi, Inspirational Speaker, best-selling author and Hall of Fame Broadcaster.  “Be Someone’s Angel” is what he will be presenting to you.  Find it on your St. Sebastian YouTube channel, https://m.youtube.com/channel/UC0FM4PBnZG--2iVayQrFQ9w.  He will answer your questions via the live chat feature.

PRAYERS FOR THE SICK

Please keep all of our sick and distressed in your prayers: 

Katy Carris, Caufield Family, Elizabeth Clark, Rita Cummings, Anthony D’Attoma, Gretchen & Steve Golnar, Stan Kennedy, Don Matis, Mary Kay McCarron, Pamela Oliver, Sue Prexta, Frank and Nancy Ropchock, John Schultz, Marilyn Spallino, Ron Tedeschi, & Marie White.
God bless you,

Fr. Valencheck.

St. Sebastian, pray for us.

Holy Mother, pray for us.

St. John I, pray for us.
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Protector Against the Plague

Glorious Saint Sebastian, you who had
great courage, help us to be winesses
of Jesus before this unbelieving world
as you have brought others to Chrit
Help us to have the love of neighbor
that you had and to give ou lives for
our brothers, even in difficulies and
dangers.

Help us to have faith i the pains of ife
as you endured cruel maryrdom.
Protect al soldies, miltary and police.
against every danger in their work.
Protect all nations against wars,
hunger and pestience.

Intercede for the grace that  need.

[Mention your ntention here...]
Amen.




